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COVID-19 UPDATE AS OF APRIL 9  

  

As we enter one of the holiest weekends of the year, we should all maintain social 

distancing policies and seek alternative means to enjoy our extended families, like 

Skyping or Zooming. Sharing holidays with friends and loved ones is part of 

the fabric of who we are.  Many religious services are now available 

online. Although this “new normal” may not provide as much satisfaction, we must 

still be socially responsible and not flood our houses of worship in person. 

 

I'd like to wish each and every one of you an enjoyable and safe Good Friday, 

Easter and Passover. Please take this time to remember and reflect on what is 

most important to you and your loved ones. 

  

Today's newsletter includes: 

 Testing site information for South County Civic Center in Delray Beach; 

 New DEO website and information for applying for reemployment 

assistance; 

 DEO paper application information; 

 Food Distribution site for Greenacres on Friday, April 10 

 Additional food resources from the City of Delray Beach; 

https://mailchi.mp/3c60767c72ed/the-berman-briefing-covid-19-update-as-of-april-9?e=c8e8263bf6


 

 Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services new "Florida 

Farm To You" and "Keep Florida Growing" initiatives; 

 CDC guidance on the use of cloth masks and how to "DIY" at home; 

 Palm Beach County Housing Authority assistance; 

 Information pertaining to enrollment in the Affordable Care Act, from 

Epilepsy Florida; 

 Emergency Personnel Child Scholarship Program info from Early Learning 

Coalition of Palm Beach County; 

 Information from the Humane Society of the United States and American 

Veterinary Medical Association about keep pets safe;  

 Palm Beach County Victims Services info; and 

 disaster recovery assistance information for businesses.  

  

My office remains committed to you and your family's well-being, so please do not 

hesitate to reach out for any needs you may have. We will do our best to 

provide you with relevant information and contacts. 

 

 

 

 

 

TESTING SITE AT SOUTH COUNTY CIVIC CENTER 

  

 

 



 

 

New testing site at the South County Civic Center opening tomorrow, Tuesday, April 

7. Appointments can be made starting today by calling 561-804-0250.   

 



  

 

 

 

Florida Department of Economic Opportunity Announces New Mobile-Friendly 

Site to Apply for Reemployment Assistance 
 

  

   



Tallahassee, Fla. – Today, the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) 

announced a new, mobile-friendly online application for Reemployment Assistance 

available at www.FloridaJobs.org/RAApplication. 

  

Floridians who do not have a current open Reemployment Assistance claim should 

complete their application online at www.FloridaJobs.org/RAApplication. 

  

To utilize the user-friendly online Reemployment Assistance application or to 

download the paper Reemployment Assistance application, Floridians should visit 

www.FloridaJobs.org/COVID-19. If a Floridian chooses to submit a paper application 

for Reemployment Assistance benefits, they should mail their application to DEO, and 

a representative will call when their application is processed.  

  

Any Floridian who has lost their job due to COVID-19, is encouraged to complete a 

Reemployment Assistance application. The following are the steps needed to complete 

an application online or by mail. 

  

Step 1 – Collect all information needed to complete the Reemployment 

Application. 
  

You will need the following information to submit an application for Reemployment 

Assistance benefits. You are encouraged to collect the following documents and 

information before beginning the application process. 

   

 Social Security number  

 Driver’s License or State ID number  

 Employment information for the last 18 months for each employer:  

 Employer ID - FEIN number (this is found on your W2 or 1099 tax form), if 

available  

 Employer name (name on pay stub), address, and phone number   

 First and last day of work  

 Gross earnings (before taxes are taken out) covering the last 18 months  

 Reason for separation  

  

If you are one of the following, make sure you have this additional information 

available:  

   

 Not a U.S. Citizen: Alien Registration Number or other work authorization 

form  

 Military employee: Copy of your DD-214 Member 4; If you do not have the 

Member 4, then a copy of your Member 2-7 may be used. 

 Federal employee: SF-8 or SF-50  

 Union member: Union name, hall number, and phone number  

   

Step 2 – Submit your Reemployment Assistance application. 

  

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=d5cadb5904&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=0f97406755&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=df7ba6db7c&e=c8e8263bf6


 

You can apply online at www.FloridaJobs.org/RAApplication or print an application 

for Reemployment Assistance at www.FloridaJobs.org/COVID-19. Paper 

applications may take longer to process than completing an online application.  

  

Paper applications can be mailed to: 

  

Florida Department of Economic Opportunity  

P.O. Box 5350  

Tallahassee, FL 32314-5350  
  

CareerSource locations across the state are available to assist with completing 

and submitting your online application. They are also available to provide paper 

applications. Visit CareerSourceFlorida.com for center locations.   

  

FedEx is also offering Floridians the option to print and mail applications for 

Reemployment Assistance at locations throughout the state free of charge.  

 

Visit https://local.fedex.com/en-us/fl/ to find a participating location near you.   

  

Step 3 – Receive your Reemployment Assistance application confirmation. 
  

If you mail your Reemployment Assistance application to DEO, a representative will 

contact you after your application is processed. 

  

A written determination will be provided electronically and/or by mail to explain if you 

are monetarily eligible, and if you are, what your weekly benefit amount will be. 

  

For more information about Reemployment Assistance benefits and how to apply, visit 

DEO’s mobile-friendly site www.FloridaJobs.org/COVID-19. 
 

  

 

 

 

 

Printable Version of the Reemployment Assistance Application 

  

On Friday, the Department of Economic Opportunity finally released a 

downloadable version of the Reemployment Assistance Application. Tens of 

thousands of Floridians have been unable to access the system's website for 

weeks. Those who have lost their jobs and are seeking economic security are 

encouraged to fill out the document, print it, and mail it to: 

  

Florida Department of Economic Opportunity 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=0aed7487fa&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=3f96c02f0f&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=12c1053b5f&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=35e6b162f0&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=9393d29f1f&e=c8e8263bf6


 

P.O. Box 5350 

Tallahassee, FL 32314-5350 

  

If you do not have access to a printer, our office will be providing printed 

applications in a box (see pictures below - location is in front of glass doors 

by the "Little Free Library" in black tote) located in front of the Children's 

Services Center building, located at 2300 High Ridge Rd #161, Boynton 

Beach, FL 33426. Please consider wearing personal protective equipment, 

like masks and gloves, when traveling to the office.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

City of Delray Beach - Additional Food Resources 

 

 



  

 

  

 

 

 

FDACS & Commissioner Nikki Fried Create List Connecting Farmers & 

Buyers 

   

Tallahassee, Fla. – Today, Agriculture Commissioner Nicole “Nikki” Fried and 



 

the Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services announced the 

creation of a Florida Farm to You commodities list, connecting potential buyers 

with farmers and producers of Florida-grown commodities like fresh produce, 

seafood, poultry, and more. 

  

With restaurants and foodservice businesses closed due to COVID-19, agricultural 

producers across the country have struggled to sell perishable products like fruits 

and vegetables. The Florida Farm to You commodities list is updated daily with 

Florida-grown products including tomatoes, watermelons, lettuce, blueberries, 

oysters, chicken, tilapia, and more. 

  

By emailing FLFarmToYou@FDACS.gov, Florida farmers can have their available 

products listed. Buyers, food banks, and consumers can directly connect with 

growers selling these products using contact information on the list. Commissioner 

Fried has also spoken with large retailers including Publix, Walmart, and Whole 

Foods, as well as state agencies and the U.S. Department of Agriculture, 

requesting that they purchase or stock more Florida-grown commodities. Sprouts 

Farmers Markets recently indicated they would increase efforts to stock more 

Fresh From Florida and Florida-grown products. 

  

“We have worked tirelessly to support Florida’s farmers during COVID-19 by 

connecting them with buyers and consumers, and our Florida Farm To You 

commodities list is the latest way we’re doing so,” said Commissioner Nikki 

Fried. “There’s no silver bullet to solving the decreased demand from foodservice 

businesses, but by connecting our agricultural producers with willing takers, we 

can help move Florida-grown products from fields to consumers.” 

 

 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=f4b727a066&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=328ae6b213&e=c8e8263bf6
mailto:FLFarmToYou@FDACS.gov
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=9914129b40&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=bbbcfaa459&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=d9c8629058&e=c8e8263bf6


  

 

  

 

 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 



 

 

 

This information is provided by the non-profit organization Epilepsy Florida: 

 

We are currently in a Special Enrollment Period where consumers who experience 

qualifying events, such as a drastic change in income, loss of a job or loss of 

healthcare coverage can apply for health insurance through 

Healthcare.gov.  Consumers have a 60 day window to enroll or modify their 

healthcare coverage either before their qualifying event or after their qualifying event 

and will have to submit documentation of life change to the marketplace prior to them 

being granted a special enrollment window.  In many cases, proof of income and 

immigration is also necessary. 

 

 

 



  

 



  

 

 

 



 

 

If you are sick, try to have someone else watch your pet and keep him/her as clean 

as possible using what you would on yourself. When you are feeling better, wash 

your pet thoroughly with blue Dawn soap and warm water. Scrub your pet's fur 

vigorously for several minutes. Then, allow others to see and pet your baby. For 

more information about keeping pets safe, click here. 

 

 

 

Palm Beach County Victims Services 

  

The Palm Beach County Victim Services & Certified Rape Crisis Center helpline is 

available for information, options and support: 561-833-7273. Services are free, 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=2eeffe3c67&e=c8e8263bf6


 

confidential and private.  

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 Business Disaster Recovery Assistance 

  

The state of Florida and federal government are now offering low to zero-interest 

loans to small businesses and private non-profits that have stuggled to meet their 

financial obligations under the weight of the coronavirus shutdown. See below for 

details and links: 

 

Florida Small Business Emergency Bridge Loan - these are short-term, zero-

interest loans of up to $50,000, available to for-profit businesses affected by the 

coronavirus pandemic. To determine if your business is eligible, please follow the 

hyperlink here. 

 

U.S. SBA Economic Injury Disaster Loan - low-interest loans of up to $2 million 

are available to small businesses, small agricultural cooperatives, small 

businesses engaged in aquaculture, and most private nonprofit organizations that 

have suffered substantial economic loss as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. 

Follow the hyperlink here to learn more.   

 

 

 

 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=c61f1478bd&e=c8e8263bf6
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=710c8d61bf&e=c8e8263bf6


  

 

 

Stay healthy and remember to practice good hygiene!  

 

 
 

 

 



  

 

   

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


